TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
February 4, 2019

The Town Council met February 4, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Marilyn Collins
Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Police Chief Barnett gave the
invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 22, 2019.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from January22, 2019
as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and
Chapman.

New Business

Mayor Hight reported to the Council that the demolition of Old School would be starting
February 18, 2019. Chilton Contractors said it would not take that long maybe a month.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett reported to the Council that the Tahoe that was in a wreck was a
total loss and that the Town would be keeping it for parts that can be used on a new one.

Chief Barnett reported that he has Patrick Young that has applied for the School Resource
Officer position. Chief asked the Council about starting him out at $17.00 an hour that
would be less than what the other officer was making so it would be within the budget.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve to hire Patrick Young for the SRO position
starting him out at $17.00. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton,
Collins, Benson and Chapman.




Fire Chief Conner reported that they had the Drill Field classroom updated and 2 burn
rooms built. He stated he had 12 that has signed up for the classes.

Fire Chief Conner also reported that the Sheriff has approved the County Arson Task
Force and that the Town would have to sign a contract and if everything goes a planned it
would start up in March.

Fire Chief Conner showed the Council the Fire Departments new patch for their
uniforms, he stated that this is the first patch that the department has ever had.

Terry Jackson reported on a few leaks they had last week and the repair on the ditch on
Franklin St.

Council Member Littleton asked about the Fiber Optic line that is being put in on Hwy
31. Terry reported that he had met with them last week they are starting at Co Rd 29 and
Hwy 31 and will cross over at Franklin St. and on to lowa.

Council Member Crumpton asked Terry if he could clean the Welcome to Thorsby signs.
Terry stated he would.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for February 4,
2019. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as.follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and
Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson,
Collins and Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor
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